

April 11, 2022

By email to: Township of Huron-Kinloss 21 Queen Street Ripley ON NOG 2R0

Attention: Mitch Twolan, Mayor

Dear Mayor Twolan and Council,

Kincardine and Community Health Care Foundation – Request for Support of the Capital Campaign "Building Healthcare for Generations"

On behalf of the Kincardine and Community Hospital Foundation's Capital Campaign Committee, we would like to thank you for your generous donation to our project entitled "Building Health Care for Generations". Your valued commitment of \$100,000 in 2022 goes a long way towards helping us achieve our fundraising goal. Our Capital Campaign Committee will let you know when we would like the funds released.

We hope you found our delegation to council on December 6, 2021 informative and insightful. As a reminder, all proceeds raised from this capital campaign will be going towards Phase 1 of the Kincardine Hospital Redevelopment Project and associated medical equipment costs. Phase 1 of the Kincardine Hospital Redevelopment Project includes expansion of the emergency department to provide more comprehensive, safer, and efficient care. In addition, we will be growing our diagnostic imaging department, which will soon house our new CT scanner, thereby saving patients from having to travel to Walkerton for scans especially in the harsh winter months. Furthermore, we will be expanding our outpatient laboratory services to better meet the needs of our growing community.

Health care and education are the two pillars of any strong community. The time has come for us to make Kincardine hospital the medical centre of excellence that area residents deserve it to be. Nothing would make us all prouder then to have a vibrant hospital capable of delivering exceptional medical care. Your continued support will help make this goal a reality.

Jason Murray

Sincerely,

Dr. Jason Murray and Murray Elston

On behalf of the Capital Campaign Committee